TOWN OF DANDRIDGE, TENNESSEE 

BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN

Regular Meeting
10 September 2024
I. CALL TO ORDER

A. The Dandridge Board of Mayor and Aldermen (BMA) met in a regular session in Dandridge, Tennessee on Tuesday, the 10th day of September 2024.

B. Mayor GEORGE GANTTE was present and presiding and called the meeting to order.

II. ROLL CALL

A. A roll call of the BMA was conducted with the following members responding:

· Mayor GEORGE GANTTE

· Alderman JESSICA ELDER
· Alderman MIKE NELSON

· Alderman MARIANNE REESE

· Alderman MIKE CHAMBERS

· Alderman JEFF DEPEW

ABSENT: Vice-Mayor TODD KESTERSON

B. A quorum being present, the following business was conducted and entered on the record:
III. PUBLIC HEARING
IV. READING OF THE MINUTES
It came on a motion by Alderman CHAMBERS, seconded by Alderman DEPEW, to approve the Regular Session minutes of the August 13, 2024, meeting as written.
On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
V. PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS/COMMENTS
Marian Knight (440 W. Main Street) – Speaking on growth boundary - Will public works, police, and fire have to go to extra lengths to provide services to new citizens of the town through the growth boundary expansion. Speaking on Noise Ordinance – Commercial decibel levels are set at 88. The ordinance states sound levels should be measured 25 ft from the source…what if 25 ft from the source is on another property? Should you also include a definition of commercial equipment versus industrial equipment. Will the noise ordinance preclude heavy trucking?
VI. PRESENTATION OF PETITIONS, MEMORIALS, REMONSTRANCES, AND

COMMUNICATIONS

None Presented
VII. BUSINESS PRESENTED BY THE MAYOR

None Presented

VIII. FINANCIAL REPORT BY THE TOWN RECORDER
Bank Balance:

BMA Acct:  

$5,237,237.55
DVFD Balance:

$   241,019.32



Drug Fund Balance:
$     22,855.58
DWMF Balance:

$3,858,282.15
IX. PRESENTATION OF ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS
· Resolution 24/25-02 A Resolution Recommending Approval of the Town of Dandridge’s Request to Expand Their Growth Boundary in Jefferson County, Tennessee
Town Administrator Shockley – resolution has been sent back to each municipality in the county, they will have 120 days to adopt it, deny it, or take no action. 

It came on a motion by Alderman NELSON, seconded by Alderman REESE, to approve Resolution No. 24/25-02.

On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
· First Reading of Ordinance No. 24/25-05 An Ordinance to Add Title 11 Chapter 2 Section 204 to the Dandridge Municipal Code
Town Administrator Shockley – Recommended to us that noise regulations should come from a zoning standpoint and not a specific site standpoint. Packet shows noise decibel levels for each zone and corresponding time restrictions.
It came on a motion by Alderman ELDER, seconded by Alderman NELSON, to approve Ordinance No. 24/25-05 on first reading.

A roll call was asked for and the BMA responded as follows:

Alderman CHAMBERS

AYE

Mayor Gantte


AYE
Alderman ELDER


AYE

Alderman REESE

AYE

Alderman DEPEW


AYE

Alderman NELSON

AYE

On a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
X. OLD BUSINESS
None Presented

XI. NEW BUSINESS
· Update from the Jefferson County Alliance (Joe Gibson)
Joe Gibson Director – Gave background on Alliance and what they do/are doing specifically for the county and the Town of Dandridge. Companies want existing buildings 50,000-100,000 square foot.

Jefferson Alliance Staff and Board

Mark Potts – Chairman (Jefferson County Mayor)

Don Miller – Treasurer

Mitch Cain – Jefferson City Mayor

Steve Hamme – Jefferson County IDB Chairman

Clint Hammonds – Jefferson Cocke Utility District

Jayde Vittetoe – Program Coordinator

Schott Schroeder – Vice Chair (Bush Brothers)

George Gantte – Dandridge Mayor

Fred Taylor – White Pine Mayor

Bill Walker – White Pinte IDB Chairman

Dr. Charles Fowler – President of Carson Newman University
· Update from the Jefferson County Chamber of Commerce (Sheila Wiggins)
Sheila Wiggins - Gave background on Chamber and what they do/are doing specifically for the county and the Town of Dandridge. 320 current members and adding new members every day. 
· Discussion of Existing Contract Between South Jefferson County Little League and the Town of Dandridge (Jeff Batson)
Jeff Batson – Speaking on the baseball tournament at the field of dreams last summer that fell during District Tournament week. Believes South Jefferson is getting the short end of the stick when it comes to the use of the park. The big tournament last year we netted $4,000 running concession stands and that is awesome. But we lost a week of all-star practice and had to go rent fields. Just feel like tourism is more of a priority than local kids using the field
Town Administrator Shockley – tournament organizer has reached out again to use the facility for big tournament again next summer. With the overall success of the tournament and the feedback as well as not knowing when the little league district schedule will be out, I made the decision to allow the field of dreams to host the tournament again.
· Approval of Contract for Document Scanning Services (Competitive Quote)
Crosslin (123 15” Bankers Boxes and 307,500 scanned images) - $17,297.49

DEXDOX (123 15” Bankers Boxes and 307,500 scanned images) - $21,973.95

ITC (123 15” Bankers Boxes and 307,500 scanned images) - $24,983

RJ Young (123 15” Bankers Boxes and 307,500 scanned images - $36,900

Town Administrator Shockley – Would recommend Crosslin. Budgeted $30,000 for project. Got to go to county offices to see how ITC worked but county had infrastructure in place that we don’t have. The only drawback is the documents go to Tampa and not Knoxville

It came on a motion by Alderman NELSON, seconded by Alderman CHAMBERS, to approve the Contract with Crossland for Document Scanning Services.

A roll call was asked for and the BMA responded as follows:

Alderman CHAMBERS

AYE

Mayor Gantte


AYE
Alderman ELDER


AYE

Alderman REESE

AYE

Alderman DEPEW


AYE

Alderman NELSON

AYE

On a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
· Discussion/Consideration of the Purchase of a Synthetic Ice-Skating Rink 
Town Administrator Shockley – asked last meeting to consult with our insurance company. There is no new coverage required. Biggest concerns were ADA access. Need a waiver that PEP’s risk department will consult us on. Points to consider:

· Location needs to be level

· Can staff the rink with part-time employees from the activity center until January 5 (basketball)

· Equipment – need structure to support staff to work out of and a place to store the skates. Biggest danger to boards is dull blades so we need power to sharpen skates

· Safety – can use vinyl fence rails that are fairly inexpensive

Discussion was had on where money would come from ($16,196.75). Alderman Chambers – that number is just for product itself. Not for the site prep, fencing, storage building. Not against it, just wants more planning and preparation. Alderman Depew – would like to use tourism funds if possible. Since some of the county offices have moved, there will be a lot of extra parking spaces downtown. There is power in downtown parking lot. 
It came on a motion by Alderman DEPEW, seconded by Alderman REESE, to approve the Purchase of Synthetic Ice-Skating Rink

A roll call was asked for and the BMA responded as follows:

Alderman CHAMBERS

AYE

Mayor Gantte


AYE
Alderman ELDER


AYE

Alderman REESE

AYE

Alderman DEPEW


AYE

Alderman NELSON

AYE

On a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
· Discussion of Date for Design Review Committee Workshop to Discuss Proposed Municipal Code Revisions 
Tuesday October 22, 6:00pm at the Fire Hall
XII. DEPARTMENT HEAD UPDATES
· South Jefferson – Jeff Batson

· Fall ball signups are down a little bit
· Parks and Recreation Director - James Baker 

· Fall shopping expo went well on August 31

· Happy Fall expo on September 7

· Chocolate festival on October 5

· Health department family fun fair on September 24

· Proud of guys at Parks and Rec

· Basketball signups will start the first of October
· Codes Enforcement/Building Inspector - Terry Reneau
· Preliminary approval of PUD at planning tonight
· Dandridge Water Management Facility Superintendent - Tana Benson
· Thankful for Donald’s staff as we didn’t have to hire out the patching
· CDBG project is done, flow has been reduced coming into the plant which is great
· Reduction of 25,000 gallons/day

· Public Works Director - Donald Whaley
· Been helping Tana where they have had some water leaks. Doing some pothole patching
· Doing some pothole patching
· Town Administrator Shockley
· Applications have closed for new police chief. Will get number to 4 or 5 and will start the process the last week of October.

· Music on the Town – attendance has been very good despite the weather

· C.L. Giles has put together a program to highlight local businesses. Historic scavenger hunt.

· LPRF - have had preliminary budget talks, waiting on greenlight to bid.

· Jefferson County Healthcare Foundation Grant: Chief Riley wrote for fire rescue skid. The town applied for resurfacing of walking track.

· TDEC Recycle Materials Grant has been written– for recycle cans

· Tourism enhancement grant – ready to go out October/November 

· Safe Streets for All Grant – notified we were funded for grant/infrastructure upgrades
XIII. MISCELLANEOUS

None Presented

XIV. 
ADJOURNMENT

It came on a motion by Alderman CHAMBERS, seconded by Alderman NELSON, that the meeting of September 10, 2024, be adjourned.

On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously, and was so ordered.
_______________________________
ATTEST:
___________________________________________

George Gantte, Mayor




Zach Reese, Town Recorder
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